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TELEGRAMMA DI CORDOGLIO DEL SANTO PADRE PER LA SCOMPARSA DEL CARD. JOHN BAPTIST WU
CHENG-CHUNG

Appresa la notizia della morte, avvenuta questa notte, del Card. John Baptist Wu Cheng-chung, Vescovo di
Hong Kong, il Santo Padre Giovanni Paolo II ha espresso il Suo cordoglio con un telegramma inviato a S.E.
Mons. Joseph Zen Ke-kiun, S.D.B., Vescovo Coadiutore della Diocesi:

● TELEGRAMMA DEL SANTO PADRE

BISHOP JOSEPH ZEN
HONG KONG

ON LEARNING OF THE SERENE AND HOLY PASSING OF CARDINAL JOHN BAPTIST WU I EXPRESS MY
HEARTFELT CONDOLENCES AND JOIN YOU AND THE CLERGY, RELIGIOUS AND LAITY OF HONG
KONG IN COMMENDING YOUR FORMER SHEPHERD TO OUR HEAVENLY FATHER'S MERCIFUL LOVE.
MINDFUL OF THE LATE CARDINALS LIFE-LONG, DEDICATED SERVICE OF THE CHURCH AS PRIEST
AND BISHOP AND WITH IMMENSE GRATITUDE FOR HIS FRUITFUL AND UNTIRING COOPERATION WITH
THE HOLY SEE AND WITH ME PERSONALLY THROUGHOUT MY PONTIFICATE, I AM CERTAIN THAT HIS
MEMORY WILL LIVE ON IN THE COMMUNITY HE SO FAITHFULLY SERVED, INSPIRING ALL TO EVER
GREATER GENEROSITY IN CHRISTIAN LIVING. AS A PLEDGE OF COMFORT IN OUR LORD AND
SAVIOUR JESUS CHRIST I IMPART MY APOSTOLIC BLESSING TO ALL WHO MOURN HIM IN THE HOPE
OF THE RESURRECTION

IOANNES PAULUS PP. II

[01450-02.01] [Original text: English]
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